Minutes

Village of Spring Green Water & Sewer Committee

And Prairie Sanitary District Meeting
Monday, October 25, 2010
Spring Green Town Hall at
E4411 Kennedy Road
1. Doug Feiner called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  Water & Sewer Committee members present: Eugene Hausner, Greg Prem, and Dale Hottmann. Prairie Sanitary District members present: Jim Blau, Gene Dischler, and Doug Feiner. Others present:  Wendy Crary, and Greg Wipperfurth.
Wendy Crary was appointed minute taker.

2. Review and approve agenda.  Motion by Blau, second by Dischler to approve the agenda.  Motion passed with all in favor.

3. Discussion and possible action  on the following items: 

a. Quarterly billings from the Village. The committees discussed this matter and this will be investigated further with the auditor.
b. Adjustments on PSD bills for the Woodbury Subdivision. Dischler stated, “We know people using more than 8100 gallons of water in Woodbury”. Wipperfurth commented that almost all of the meters in Woodbury are new meters”. Dischler said, “Woodbury residents are adjusted automatically every quarter to a fixed rate of $93.02 which is only 8100 gallons of usage, but the PSD is billed for the total gallons going to the Village Treatment Plant”. Prem stated, “We’ve discussed using deduct meters in Woodbury”. Blau responded, “What if we just stop adjusting?” Prem replied, “That would be viewed as a huge rate increase by the WI PSC, we’ve discussed the possibility of charging Woodbury residents at the Village rate for sewer instead of the PSD rate so residents are paying the same amounts as other Village residents”. Prem continued by saying, “We need to possibly hold a meeting with Woodbury residents and discuss going to Village rates for Woodbury Subdivision”. The consensus of both committees is to meet with Woodbury residents to discuss possibly changing the rates. No action was taken regarding this item.
c. Any other items pertaining to the Prairie Sanitary District and the Village of Spring Green. Dischler inquired about dumping septic sludge at the Village Waste Water Treatment Plant. Wipperfurth responded that it screws things up at the Treatment Plant. Dischler informed committee members that there are problems with property owner fences and access issues. 

4. General Public Comment.  There was no public comment.
5. Adjournment.  Motion by Blau, second by Feiner to adjourn at 7:31 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.
